
Honorable Chairman and Committee Members,  

I am in support of the Real ID act but want to make sure that it is not sabotaged by allowing for 

some to get an alternate ID. We should NOT have a 2 tier ID system. 

 

Oregonians voted overwhelmingly to stop Driver's cards. Oregonians obviously do not want 

them. For our ID to mean anything it needs to be straight forward with the same criteria for 

all.  
 

As far as marking the 2 types of ID cards. When the Driver's card was suggested in the past 

legislative sessions, it was to be designed per Legislative direction, to be identifiable as a 

different card. Yet when records request on the design for that card was revealed from DMV, the 

only difference was that there was a lavender strip on the card instead of a blue strip. There was 

nothing written on the card to show it's a unique type of ID. Mosts people would not realize the 

difference thinking it might be a faded ID card. Leaving many of these rules stated in the law, to 

be made by the department by rule, takes it from the hands of the people through their 

legislators. It becomes an unaccountable system. 

 

Other systems depend on the data stored at the DMV such as the Justice department for our jury 

pool and for the Elections Division with Automatic Voter Registration. We are not just designing 

a system for driving on our roads. This has far reaching consequences. You are establishing laws 

regarding ID to drive, get on a plane, compose our jury pool, and register people to vote. 

 

I do not have confidence in a 2 tier system. All Oregonians should be subject to the same rules 

and those regulations which should be spelled out in the legislation for these critical functions 

that are clearly identifiable and accountable. 

 

Best Regard, 

Janice Dysinger 

Gresham, OR 97080 

 

 

http://www.courts.oregon.gov/Multnomah/General_Info/Jury_Service/pages/how_you_were_chosen.aspx
http://www.courts.oregon.gov/Multnomah/General_Info/Jury_Service/pages/how_you_were_chosen.aspx

